Minutes approved at the February 8, 2021 meeting. 

MINUTES

GILFORD PLANNING BOARD

MONDAY
JANUARY 11, 2021
CONFERENCE ROOM A
7:00 P.M.
The Gilford Planning Board met on Monday, January 11, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A of the Gilford Town Hall and via telephone conference call under emergency order provisions related to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Chair Wayne Hall called the meeting to order, led the Pledge of Allegiance, and welcomed everyone.  Members present in Conference Room A were Chair Wayne Hall, Selectmen’s Representative Chan Eddy, Regular Member Jack Landow, and Alternate Members Rick Notkin and Emily Drake.  Members present on the conference call were Vice-Chair Carolyn Scattergood, Regular Member Isaac Howe, and Alternate Member Gaye Fedorchak.  Members absent were Secretary Richard Vaillancourt and Regular Member William Johnson.
R. Notkin was asked to participate as a voting member in place of Richard Vaillancourt.
Also present in Conference Room A were John Ayer, Director of Planning and Land Use, and Sandra Hart, Technical Assistant.
1.
PUBLIC HEARING
W. Hall introduced the first item. 
1.1
Amend Official Zoning Map and Section 2.5, Rezoning – Amend the Official Zoning Map of the Town of Gilford and Section 2.5, Rezoning, of the Gilford Zoning Ordinance, by changing the zoning of land located generally on the north side of Lake Shore Road/Route 11 from Lily Pond Road eastward to the end of Airport Road, from the Industrial (I) Zone to the Commercial (C) Zone.  The area encompasses approximately 12.85 acres (excluding roads) including Tax Map & Lot #214-034.000, #214-035.000, #214-036.000, #214.037.000, #214-038.600, #214-046.000, #214-046.001, and #214-047.000.  This is the second public hearing for this amendment.
J. Ayer said this is a second public hearing for this rezoning proposal because at the first hearing a lot belonging to the Airport Authority was removed from the rezone boundaries since it was likely that future planned use of the lot would be hampered by rezoning to Commercial.  

Marv Everson, Airport Manager, said he didn’t have anything to add; it’s pretty straight-forward.
J. Ayer said it’s the same proposal other than the one lot being removed, and no one else has expressed any concerns.
Public Input

W. Hall asked if there were any members of the public who wished to speak.  Hearing none he closed the public hearing.  

2.
ACTION ON ABOVE

1.1
Amend Official Zoning Map and Section 2.5, Rezoning
Motion made by C. Eddy, seconded by J. Landow, to recommend adoption of the rezone and to place the question on the ballot for town meeting vote.  Motion carried with all in favor.

3.
OTHER BUSINESS 
Discussion – 1458 Lake Shore Road (Old Hannaford location) 

Harbor Freight Tools Façade
On the phone were Loris Memic, Permit Advisors; Dan Van Luvender, Architect;  Bill Gerhardt, Director of Real Estate for Harbor Freight; and Dan Hester, WS Development, property owner.
J. Ayer said after discussing a different store front proposal a few weeks ago with the Planning Board, the applicant revised their plan showing a peaked façade over the store entry making it more consistent with the rest of the shopping center as the Board had suggested.  The Board reviewed the packet of information provided to them.
C. Eddy said that the proposed façade is not a structural feature which he supports.  G. Fedorchak said that it looks reasonable and consistent and C. Scattergood agreed.  C. Eddy said that he likes the looks of the rendering and that it will fit in more with the character of the center.  J. Landow said that it’s a two foot high wall in the front with stucco above.  J. Ayer said that it’s a split-faced block CMU so it’s got a nice texture to the outside.
J. Ayer said that it would be nice to know what will be done with the temporary façade of the unoccupied area between the two units.  D. Hester said that the plan for that plywood section would be to remove the plywood completely.  He said it is time that they replaced that with some brand new plywood.  He said they will paint that the same color as the Harbor Freight store front.  He said it’s too early to know for certain how many tenants will be going into that space. 
J. Ayer pointed out that the applicant will be submitting an application for the February meeting 

and they have submitted a building permit application for review.  The Board was in agreement with this proposal and Board members said they are looking forward to the formal application next month.
4.
Minutes – 
November 20, 2020 – Site Visit
Motion made by C. Eddy, seconded by R. Notkin, to approve the minutes of the November 20, 2020 meeting.  Motion carried with all in favor. 
5.
Adjournment

Motion made by C. Eddy, seconded by J. Landow, to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 p.m.  Motion carried with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandra Hart, Secretary
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